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NOVEMBER 2019 NEWSLETTER

GOOD NEWS
We are delighted to confirm that we have been able to purchase 8 new Interactive Smartboards at a total cost of £18, 640.  This is thanks to your generous support of our PTA, who have raised £17,000 towards this total.  We are deeply grateful to our wonderful PTA and to you, our parents, for this generosity.  The staff wanted to invest your hard-earned money in resources that would stand the test of time and many children will benefit from these over the coming years.  We are also hugely grateful to CF Wind, a local company with current and previous links to the school, who have contributed a further £1,800 towards the purchase and installation costs of the boards.  We hope to raise enough money over the next year to purchase 4 more boards so that every class in the school will have one.   A MASSIVE THANKS TO YOU ALL.
ROAD OF HOPE SHOEBOX APPEAL

Shoeboxes will be collected from the school on Friday, 8 November at 9.30 a.m.
AFTER SCHOOLS ACTIVITIES

Monday
-
P6 running Club

Tuesday
-
P2 Judo (2:10-3:10) P5/6 Judo (3:10-4:10)
Wednesday
-
Bounce and Burn – Final two weeks.


Thursday
-
P4 Soccer final week this week P6 Boxing begins on 14th 
Friday
-
Guitar

GENERAL ELECTION – SCHOOL CLOSURE
Please note that the school will be used as a polling station on Thursday, 12 December. There will be no school for all classes on this day.
RETIREMENT
We would like to wish Mrs. Teresa McCashin and Mrs. Brigid Martin all the very best as they retire from their roles in the school this month. Mrs. McCashin has worked as a lunchtime supervisor and cleaner for over 16 years; Mrs. Martin has been a lunchtime supervisor for over 30 years. We thank them for the fantastic contributions they have made to school life and to the children over many years.  We require a lunchtime supervisor to replace Mrs Martin on the 2nd of December. If interested, please contact the school office.
NOVEMBER EVENTS

· Anti- Bullying Weeks begin on Monday, 11 November and Monday, 18 November.
· P3A will be visiting Springhill on Tuesday, 5 November and P3B will visiting on Wednesday 6, November.
· Author and poet Wes Magee will visit all classes on 12 and 13 November
· Councillor Ryan Wilson will meet with our School Council on 14 November

· The PSNI will visit the school as part of anti-bullying week.
·  Congratulations to Caoimhn McCloskey who won a $100 voucher for Jungle NI in the Kearney’s Spooky Colouring Competition.
ANTI-BULLYING WEEKS
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This year’s theme is “Change Starts with Us”.  During the weeks beginning 11th and 18 November, children in all year groups will be concentrating on the definition, causes and effects of bullying and discussing anti-bullying strategies and procedures.  This will involve activities to celebrate the positive messages of anti-bullying, diversity, kindness, respect and inclusivity in all environments both face to face and online.  If you have concerns about your child being bullied, it is important that you talk to class teachers at an early stage.  Concerns of a serious nature should be raised with Mrs. Cooley, Mr. Lavery or Mrs. Carville.  Whilst the number of bullying incidents in our school is low, it is an issue which is taken very seriously and all incidents will be dealt with as outlined in our Anti-Bullying Policy; a copy of which is available on request.  
WINTER WEATHER

In the event of extreme weather or other exceptional circumstance where the school will be closed at short notice, information will be issued via the text messaging service, on our school Facebook and twitter pages.  This will also be communicated via the BBC media services, online and / or BBC radio.

FLU PROGRAMME

Please note that the flue vaccination programme for Mount St. Michael’s has been delayed until 9 December.
BOOK OF THE NEXT HALF TERM

The book will be “Mouse and the Moon Rocket” by local author Tim Baillie.  Tim will also visit classes to chat about the story and his writing on 27 November. Signed copies of the book will be available if children wish to purchase one. Many thanks to Mr. Gribbin for organising this.
CHRISTMAS ACTIVITIES

· The Nursery and Primary Open Morning is on Thursday, 16 January at 10.00 a.m.  Please note the change of date.
· P1 – P4 children will be attending a performance of “Jack and the Beanstalk” in Ballymena on Monday, 16 December and P5 – P7 will attend the performance on Tuesday, 17 December. Details regarding this will be distributed soon.
· Primary 1 and Primary 2 Christmas performances will take place on Sunday, 15 December.  Details regarding times will follow later.

· Our traditional Christmas Liturgy and Carol Service will be held in the Church on Wednesday, 18 December at 7.00 p.m.
· The Nursery Christmas Trail will be held in the afternoon and early evening of Wednesday, 18 December.  Details will be issued by the Nursery Team. 
· Children will have Christmas Dinner in school on Wednesday, 18 December. School will finish at 1.45 p.m. for all children on that day
PEACE IV ACTIVITIES
Mt St Michael’s and Central, through their membership of the Moving Forward Together (MFT) partnership, have been given some funding to consolidate on the sharing and relationship development that has been ongoing for many years between the schools.

As a result, we will be able to run a Sensory programme for selected P2 children and a Drama programme open to year 6 and 7 children. Both these will take place in both schools and there will be a final performance given by the drama group to conclude their programme.

Our PTA are also involved in work with Central’s PTA as part of the project.
FIRST CONFESSION AND FIRST COMMUNION

P3 children will make their First Confession on Thursday, 2 April

P4 children will make their First Communion on Saturday, 2 May at 11.00 a.m.

BALLYMENA SPEECH AND DRAMA FESTIVAL

Reminder – the last date for entries is Friday, 15 November.
PLEASE NOTE: -
As last year, there is a ruling prohibiting children who attend private tuition outside school from entering school classes in the festival. They can of course participate in the private section but will have to be entered by their private teachers. There is the opportunity for these children to represent the school at Belfast festival where all classes have an open entry.
LOOKING BACK AT LAST MONTH

In October we …

· Dressed up for Hallowe’en and enjoyed the PTA’s wonderful Halloween disco
· Highlighted the importance of Road Safety with a Be Bright, Be Seen, Be Safe non uniform day and learned about Firework safety. We listened to assemblies given by the PSNI on these important safety issues.
· Listened to Rev McNeill tell us about the good work of the JAM Store in Randalstown- the school council will organise a JAM Store collection towards the end of November
· P4 – P7 watched “Snow White”
· P4 Classes visited Ulster Folk and Transport Museum at Cultra as part of their theme

· P7 children were coached in Sports Hall Athletics

· Read and listened to the “Wonky Donkey”, by Craig Smith our Book of the Half Term

· Children participated in the regional Cross Country event at the Antrim Forum. Many congratulations to all the boys and girls who represented the school.
SHARED EDUCATION

Our programme of Shared Education is getting into full swing. Primary 1 classes will have a shared Music Morning with their friends’ form Central on Thursday 14 Nov. The Nursery children will be hosting a morning for their friends based on the theme of the seasons and the world as it changes in Autumn.

ROAD SAFETY

As the evenings darken and the days shorten, we are all aware that the roads become much more dangerous.  We ask you to ensure that when children are out in the evenings they are well-supervised and very conscious of the need to cross roads safely. 
Please take time to talk to your child/children about the aspects of Road Safety they have covered in class--- Be Bright, Be Seen, Be Safe.
BREAKFAST CLUB

We would ask Breakfast Club parents to park in the Church car park and walk over to the club via the side gate which will be unlocked for their use.  The school car park  is for staff cars only.
Please also note that breakfast will not be served after 8.15 a.m.  This is to allow children time to eat and staff time to clear up before taking the children to their line. 
GENERAL REMINDERS

· Children should not be on the school premises or grounds before 8.45 a.m. (unless at the Breakfast Club) as we are not covered by insurance

· Please ensure that permission slips in the homework diary are signed and returned to your child’s class teacher.

· We expect children to wear school uniform each day.  Please note that uniform consists of plain, navy trousers only.  In the interests of safety, girls should not wear hooped or dangling earrings as they can catch all too easily during play-time

· Children are not allowed to bring mobile phones to school 

· Routine head check – please ensure your child’s head is checked regularly and treat when necessary.  
· Children should ensure they bring the appropriate clothing for P.E., swimming, etc. on their allocated days

· It would be helpful if parents could remember to check schoolbags for general notes, reminders, newsletters, etc. which are sent home on a regular basis

· If you would like to receive the school Newsletter by e-mail rather than hard copy, please e-mail us at fscott641@c2kni.net and we will add you to our address book.

· All uniform should be labelled and parents should check on a regular basis that the uniform brought home belongs to their child

· Please note that birthday invitations should not be given out on school premises

· The staff car park is not to be used by parents dropping off or collecting children. 
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